[bookmark: _GoBack]Joint MPH/BSPH Program Committee
Minutes:  2/8/2017
GRH 3076; 12:30 – 2:30 p.m.

Faculty Present: Xiuhua Ding, Colin Farrell, Marilyn Gardner, Jooyeon Hwang, Jae Kim, Grace Lartey, Gretchen Macy, Darlene Shearer, Ritchie Taylor, Cecilia Watkins
Students:  Ascencio, Eagle

Ascencio/Farrell motion to approve December minutes; passed unanimously.    Ascensio/Hwang motion to approve minutes from Jan 10th workday; passed unanimously.  Hwang/Ascensio motion to approve minutes from Jan 9th workday; passed unanimously.

Dean Chumbler provided faculty with feedback on department head survey; many preferred outside candidate. He discussed likely need to appoint interim. Discussion ensued about Provost’s preference and funding.  Dean Chumbler will be holding more meetings and report back at later date.

Gardner gave update from Graduate School forum: 
· Beginning fall, MPH students must be enrolled in at least 1 cr. hour the semester they graduate.  This will be strongly enforced beginning in the fall, even if all the student is doing is finishing up a thesis, any remaining internship hours, or even an IP grade.  
· Degree audits cannot be done if there’s an IP grade: this can delay graduation and affects the maintaining matriculation policy.
· While only 12 credit hours can be transferred into a program, an unlimited number of certificate hours can be transferred into a program to support certificate programs that are nested with a program.
· They are really starting to crack down on appeals to graduate policies, so expect pushback for course substitutions, esp. core courses. Also, need to make sure students are graduating before six year window of time.
· Currently, every international student – except those who are government sponsored – get a scholarship that brings tuition down to in-state rates for 9 credit hours each for 4 semesters – fall and spring only.   As this is not enough to cover the required credit hours for MPH, Dr. Lyons is looking into it.
· Grad School push for recruitment and retention.  We’ll be asked how many we can take

Gardner summarized changes made in January workdays and those in-progress. The program revision, new course proposal, and course revisions were passed by the departmental committee and submitted to the CHHS curriculum committee by the Jan 30 deadline. They go before the CHHS CC on Feb 13 and GCC on Feb 27.  

Lartey gave BSPH Report on curricular changes: To help close some of the gaps, PH 261, 484, 485 were added to the core requirements. Final core requirements is 58 hours plus 12 hours electives (6 have to be upper division hours).  She also reported on creating undergraduate certificates in public health and environmental health, and changes to the environmental health minor.

Farrell/Ascensio motion to create graduate certificate program in health education; passed unanimously; passed unanimously. 

Lartey/Watkins motion to approve revised MPH Admission Committee policies and procedures; passed unanimously.

Gardner recommended holding student forum to discuss revised program. She also stated she needed to know from MPH advisors what courses were needed by December graduates; Watkins recommended sending out an email; Gardner stated she would.

Ascensio updated on PHUGAS meeting:  Good attendance at meeting and many signed up to serve on committees.  Ascensio created contract for PHUGAS committee representatives, outline responsibilities to serving on committees. 

Macy gave KPHA update: Abstracts for presentations were extended until Feb. 3. Students were instructed to have a faculty mentor approval abstract prior to submission. Mark Hensley, KPHA President-Elect, requested student recommendations for moderators to introduce speakers.  The students would be required to manage a room from Wednesday until end of the conference on Thursday.  As an incentive, the students’ accommodations will be covered for Wednesday night. 
Macy also stated that KPHA would like to partner with state universities to provide workforce training.  Drew Beckett, KPHA President, has asked if each university would like to develop a one hour webinar on the university's topic of choice to offer to membership as a workforce training tool.  More information regarding this proposal should be available soon.

Gardner spoke about K-PHAST training. It was well attended and plan to offer again. 

Gardner announced that the second Curricular Transition Steering Committee meeting would be held Feb 22.

The need for grad summer courses and scheduling was discussed.
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